BERLIN POLICE DEPARTMENT

Deputy Chief of Police - Chris Ciuci

PRESS RELEASE
12/02/2021
Shots fired / BPD Case # 2100026571

This afternoon at 1330 hours, we received 911 calls reporting shots fired. Officers
responded to the area of High Road and Atwood Street and confirmed that an occupant
of a white colored Infiniti Q50 fired multiple shots at another vehicle while both were
travelling north on High Road. The suspect vehicle continued north on High Road and
was not located. The victim was not injured, but their vehicle suffered damage. The
shooting appears to be random and not targeted.

On November 26" 2021, a white Infiniti Q50 with CT License Plate # AL16081 was
stolen from a Berlin residence and has not been recovered. It is unknown if this is the
vehicle involved in_the shooting incident, but the description matches and remains
stolen.

Detectives are continuing their investigation and anyone who has information or video
that may have captured this incident is urged to contact Detective Colin Gaffey at
860-828-7080 or cgaffey@berlinpd.org.
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